NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Narberth Town Council, held in the Library, Narberth, on Tuesday 2nd January 2018.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
R Platt, E Rogers, R Barnes, D Harding, L Lloyd, G Meredydd,       D Norcross, M Platt, S Rees, D Rigby, C Walters, County Cllr V Dennis and Mr Barry Cooke.
Prior to tonight’s Town Council meeting, PCSO Dave Henry gave the Council an update on Police issues and Crime figures for the Narberth area.
121/18
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)

Apologies were received from Cllr L Tucker-Jones and Mrs Chris Harrison.
122/18
DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

There were no known interests.
123/18
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:   (Agenda item 3)

The minutes of the Meeting held on the 5th, 7th and 19th December 2017 was approved.  Proposed by Cllr Norcross seconded by Cllr Rees and agreed by full Council.

124/18
MATTERS ARISING:  (Agenda item 4)

There was no Matters Arising.
125/18
REPORT OF THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS:  (Agenda item 5)

Report from County Cllr Dennis:

County Cllr Dennis informed Council that he had nothing to report as all the issues from last month are meeting were still on-going.  

126/18
REPORT OF THE CLERK:  (Agenda item 6)

a)
Zurich.  The Clerk has received notification of a seminar being held in Swansea on the 13th February which is open to all local community organisations that are insured by Zurich.  As Risk Assessments is one of the areas to be covered,
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Signed …………..






IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk and Cllr Rees should attend.  The cost for this is £30 each delegate plus VAT.  Money will be vired from the Contingency Budget to pay for this training.

b)
One Voice Wales Training.  The Clerk had forwarded members the schedule of training for February – July 2018.
c)
Council Tax Base.  The Clerk had received the calculation of Council Tax Base for the area from the County Council which is at band D equivalent of 1176.83.  Precept will be paid on the 27th April, 31st August and 28th December 2018.

d)
Bustop Accounts.  The Clerk had received a signed copy of the Accounts for year-end 31st May 2017 and accordingly had released the Council’s donation for 2017-18. 
e)
Adams Drive.  The Clerk had received a reply from the County Council in relation to her letter dated 20th September 2017 which enclosed a letter from a resident of Narberth in respect of the Adams Drive to Belmore Gardens junction and the Adams Drive to Moorfield Road junction.  It is felt that the junction at Moorfield Road already has restrictions which do not appear to require an extension with the consequent loss of parking. 
f)
HM Revenue & Customs.  The Clerk had received notification that HMRC are updating their older IT systems.  Guidance on this will be given to the Clerk later in the year.  

g)
One Voice Wales.  The Clerk had received the Agenda and draft minutes for the meeting to be held on the 16th January 2018.

127/18
PLANNING APPLICATIONS:  (Agenda item 7)

127.1
Planning permission was granted to:
17/0667/PA  The Croft, 10 Station Road – Demolition of existing porch, erection of new porch and formation of new dormers.

127.2
Approval of Reserved Matters was granted to:
17/0680/PA  Site to the North of Little Greenway, Station Road – Approval of reserved matters (scale, access, layout, appearance and landscaping)
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Signed ………………

127.3  
Variation or Removal of Condition(s) was granted to:

17/0723/PA  Redhill, The Bridge – Variation of a condition of planning permission ref 13/0496/PA as imposed by non-material amendment ref 17/0336/NM to allow changes to approved fenestration, parking and turning area and retention of adjacent outbuilding.
128/18   NARBERTH TOWN:  (Agenda item 8)

a)
Recycling bins.  Cllr Rogers informed Council that she has been informed that there is a 3 - 4 month backlog for receiving new food/glass bottle containers if residents need then replacing.  County Cllr Dennis agreed to check on this information.  Cllr Harding stated that the new food bags are not fit for purpose as they are not strong enough.
b)
Waste bin.  Cllr Rogers stated that the new bin at Eastgate Corner has been placed on the island not back on the pavement next to Landsker Stores where the old bin was located.  Members felt that it was less likely that people would cross the road to use the bin.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk would ask the County Council to relocate this bin to its original position.
c)
Pavements.  Cllr Rogers stated that the pavements need attention at Station Approach and at the Lay-by in Station Road as they are uneven with loose slabs and loose gravel.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will report this.

d)
Barriers.  Cllr Rogers stated that the Chamber of Trade had removed the metal barriers which surrounded the Christmas tree at Market Square and in front of the Christmas tree at the Old Town Hall as they thought they looked unsightly!   The barriers were erected as a health and safety measure as recommended in the Risk Assessment.

e)
Tree.  Cllr Rogers stated that there is a large tree near Landsker Stores which possibly the Council could look into putting Christmas lights on.  

f)
Safety Deposit Box.  Cllrs Norcross asked for permission to get the documents out of the safety deposit box at the Bank to see what land the Council own at Bloomfield.  The Clerk stated that the Council’s documents need to be removed by the 7th June 2018 before the closure of the Bank.  The Clerk will look into where these documents can be stored.
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Signed ……………….



IT WAS RESOLVED that the signatories will go into the Bank to look at the documents which are in the safe. 
g)
Castle Electricity Supply.  Cllr Walters proposed disconnecting the electricity supply at the Castle as this is not being used and in the event that the Castle is hired out in the future, then a generator can be used.   Cllr Rees seconded this proposal and all members agreed.



IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will make this request to the County Council in the first instance.  

h)
Streetlight.  Cllr Meredydd reported that the newly installed streetlamp in Spring Gardens is not working.  Cllr Meredydd was asked to find out the number on the lamppost in order that it can be reported.
i)
Bloomfield.  Cllr Meredydd stated that all the Streetlights are now working at Bloomfield.

j)
Jesse Road.  Cllr Rees reported a large pothole surrounding the drain on the south side of Jesse Road, just before the Garage.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will report this.

k)
Bushes Lane.  Reports had been received of a house having building work done in Jesse Road and leaving Bushes Lane, where the back of the house is located, in a terrible state and preventing pedestrian access.  Cllr Walters and Cllr Rees declared an interest in this item as they own property nearby.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will report this.

l)
Bushes Lane.  Cllr Rees asked County Cllr Dennis if he could help with getting the streetcleaner to go down Bushes Lane as currently the cleaning stops at the entrance to the Rugby Club.

m)
Bus Stop.  Cllr Rees asked County Cllr Dennis if he could help with getting a bus stop area marked out on the South side of Jesse Road.  Although this is an official bus stop with a raised pavement, as there are no marking on the road vehicles are parking there preventing the bus from pulling in.

n)
Library.  Cllr Walters requested that the lock on the backdoor and the security light be repaired.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will look into getting this done.
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Signed …………….

129/18  COUNCIL LINK OFFICERS:  (Agenda item 9)
Mr Cooke stated that he had nothing to report.
130/18
 MEMBERS REPRESENTING COUNCIL ON OTHER BODIES:  
(Agenda item 10)

a)
Swimming Pool.  Cllr Rees informed members that Narberth Swimming Pool will re-open on Monday 8th January 2018 with the building work due to be finalised at the end of February 2018. 
b)
One Voice Wales.  Cllr Rogers asked if the Council’s representatives would inform One Voice Wales at the next meeting that she felt discriminated against at the recent event which was held in St Clears.  
131/18  REPORT FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE:  (Agenda item 11)
The Clerk presented and reported on the Report from the Finance Committee and handed out copies of the Spreadsheet in relation to this year’s Precept requirement.  



IT WAS RESOLVED on a proposal by Cllr Harding which was seconded by Cllr Meredydd and agreed by full Council to accept the recommendations of the Finance Committee and set the Budget for 2018-19 at £57,000.  The Clerk will fill in the necessary request form and send to the County Council.  

The Finance Committee recommended that the Town Clerk’s hours be increased by 5 hours per week to 20 hours to allow the Clerk to carry out her current workload and,



IT WAS FURTHER RESOLVED to accept this recommendation and that this increase in hours should commence from January 1st 2018.  Funds are to be vired from the Contingency fund to cover this spend.  All members were in agreement with this.  
132/18
 FINANCIAL REPORT:   (Agenda item 12)

132.1 
Income received:

a)
Jelly Egg - Direct Debit -     
£    457.68
b)
Nat West Interest for November -

£           .79
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c)
PCC – 3rd instalment of Precept - 

£16,167.00

132.2
Payments due:

a)
Glyn Edwards (Envelopes)
 - 





£    31.18
b)
HMRC - 








£   123.15

c)
EDF (Castle) - 








£     16.71


 

IT WAS RESOLVED to make these payments following a proposal from Cllr Rees which was seconded by Cllr Platt and agreed by full Council.  The Clerk asked for permission to vire funds from the Contingency budget to cover the over-spend on the Christmas Lights budget, due to the unforeseen work fitting new timers and,  



IT WAS FURTHER RESOLVED following a proposal by 
Cllr Rees which was seconded by Cllr Norcross and agreed by full Council, that this would be in order.

Signed ……………………………………
Date …………………………..

                                  Mayor
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